
 

Round Hill School News 

                                                                      
Greetings! 
With three months to go, there is a lot to accomplish! First off, it is going to be quite wet around the playground 
for the first bit of April. While we have talked with the students about staying out of the water, there are times 
when some students in grades K-6 come in from recess with wet socks and pants. It would be most helpful if 
you could send an extra pair of socks and shorts/pants/sweats in their backpack so they can change into dry 
clothes!  
As mentioned in the last newsletter, the BRSD Calendar for next year is out!  You can find it here.  
 
Kindergarten Registration is open NOW! If you have a child who turns 5 years old on or before December 31, 
2025, your child is eligible to attend Kindergarten. In order for the school to plan for next year, it is important 
that these students are registered as soon as possible. As well, on May 31st, beginning at 1:00, we are holding 
our Success Starts Early Event.  This is a time when parents bring their future Kindergarten student to the 
school and meet the teacher, learn about programs for your child and have simple assessments carried out by 
specialists to determine if we can provide any extra support for your child when they enter Kindergarten! 
 
I would like to thank Mrs. Johnson , Mrs. Evenson and Ms. Lindstrand for coaching badminton this year. The 
junior high students just had their first playdowns this week and close to half of our junior high students are 
moving on to the next competition in Sedgewick on this week. Congratulations goes out to all the students! 
 
Lastly, Please remember that Parent/Teacher Interviews are this coming Thursday, April 10. Interviews will 
begin at 4:00  and end at 8:00.  
 
Remember, if you have any questions or concerns you wish to talk to me about, I invite you to call me at the 
school. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Brian Horbay 
Principal 
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https://www.brsd.ab.ca/our-division/calendar


 

School Event Calendar 

 

 

School Council News  
The next Parent Council meeting will be held at the school on Wednesday, May 7th at 

6:30 pm.   
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Dear Parents and Guardians, 
Please remember to take part in the Municipal Census which opens on April 14. Your participation 
will not only assist us with our future planning needs but will provide much needed funding for 
City services. 
For further information visit the City of Camrose website at www.camrose.ca/census 
 
 
 
 
Field Trip Fees 
Fees will be assessed to the student accounts for field trips for the school year on or before May 15th.  
Maximum fees to be assigned are as follows.  Grades K - 5, $25.00.  Grades 6 - 9 $55.00.  A school 
messenger will be sent out to you when the fee has been applied to your child’s student account. 
 
 
The Bookfair is booked: 
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http://www.camrose.ca/census


 

 

If you have a child who will be 5 years old on or before December 31, 2025 please sign them up as soon as 
possible.  This helps with planning for next year.  If you know someone who has a child that will be 
attending kindergarten next year please pass on this information. 

 

 
Health Canada has announced that the Government of Canada will transition from Wellness Together 

Canada, beginning on April 3, 2025. After this time, Canadians can access information on mental 
health resources, supports and services, including those available in their home province or 
territory, at Canada.ca/mental-health. Additionally, under the Alberta section, you will find 
information on Kickstand, a short-term, free, virtual walk-in counselling clinic exclusive to young 
Albertans aged 11 to 25. 
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https://out.smore.com/e/matv6/qZNyCL?__$u__
https://out.smore.com/e/matv6/OrPCwI?__$u__
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